
DIARY DATES 

 Tues 22 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations — remember to check your allocated slot time 
 Thurs 24 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations — remember to check your allocated slot time 
 w/c 28 Oct Half term 
 Mon 4 Nov INSET Day—school closed for staff training 
 5—8 Nov  No After School Clubs this week 
 w/c 11 Nov St Peter’s Book Week 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week we have had the opportunity to show many prospective parents around our wonderful school. I always say that I am biased when we present our school to 
others, not least in the classrooms or through the work the children do, but when showing them around the beautiful grounds and countryside surrounding us.  
Equally at these times (as well as so many others) we see the pride that the children have as they speak about what they are doing, what they enjoy and what makes 
their school so special. This is absolutely heart-warming to hear.  

This lends itself beautifully to the concept of ‘Spirituality’ - the idea for children of ‘Awe, Wonder and Curiosity’. We encourage the children to explore the world 
around them with a sense of wonder and curiosity and they do this in abundance. But what is Spirituality? Spirituality is the feeling we get when we are amazed by the 
beauty of nature or the kindness of people. We are seeing this at every step of the way in school. 

Spirituality is all about ‘Connection’ and ‘Inner Feelings’. Helping the children to understand it as a way of feeling connected to something bigger than themselves, 
whether it be through nature, art, or acts of kindness. It is also about the feelings we have inside that make us think about who we are and what we believe is  
important. 

For Parents, Spirituality could be about Personal Growth; encompassing values, beliefs, and a sense of purpose. It could be about Community and Belonging;  
connecting with others and finding a sense of belonging in the community. I truly believe that these are all true of St Peter’s School. 

It could also be about Reflection and Mindfulness: Encouraging us to see spirituality as an opportunity for reflection and being mindful of our actions and thoughts. 

So how can we communicate Spirituality? 

What about taking a "Nature Exploration Walk"? Take a walk around the school grounds or a nearby wood etc near you. Ask the children to observe the different 
plants, animals, and sounds. Encourage them to share what makes them feel happy, peaceful, or curious. 

After the walk, discuss how being in nature made them feel. This can be used as an opportunity to talk about spirituality as appreciating and feeling connected to the 
world around us. Because, we do have a beautiful world, and we don’t always appreciate it in our busy lives! 

FIRE PROCEDURES 
 

A fire drill is held at least every half term. When the alarm sounds children and adults go out of the nearest exit and assemble on the field/playground.  
Teachers stay with their classes and all other adults should report to the office staff who will make sure all are accounted for. If you are in or in the  
vicinity of the building when the alarm is raised please go to the assembly point located at the top end of the playground (by the flagpole)  
immediately and follow instructions given by staff members. Do not take your child[ren] - staff are responsible for them and will ensure they are  
accounted for as per our normal fire drill routines.  

ISSUE NO. 7 :  18 Oct 2024 

         A MESSAGE FROM THE ECO TEAM 

        Our Eco Team have also been thinking about our beautiful world and exploring ideas to help protect it in our own setting. They are excited 
about starting their first project, thought of by them, to design and create bug hotels to help support the creatures found in our environment.  
We will share these with you as they progress. If you do go on your nature walk this weekend, and you find lots of pine cones etc, the  
children have asked that you please collect them, as they would love to have them for this project.  

I hope you all have a really brilliant weekend. We know the children are getting very tired but just one more week until half-term! 

God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 

THE GREAT FIRE OF TANDRIDGE 

As part of their history learning this half term the Dragonflies children set about burning their 1666 model houses on Thursday to demonstrate how the fire took hold 
between the closeknit houses. This definitely was a time for awe and wonder, not only for them but for the whole school as they watched the event. It was a  
wonderful way to visually show what happened as the children tried to pass buckets of water down their line as quickly as possible and without spilling it. The children 
were fantastic when answering questions and acknowledging the differences between ‘then and now’ in how houses are built, the fire protections we have now such 
as fire alarms as well as the actual differences in the fire brigade and systems they used then. These kinds of activities really embed themselves and will be  
remembered for a long time to come.  

Coincidentally we also held a Fire Drill practise (as is statutory requirement) yesterday in order to ensure that all staff and pupils are fully aware of what to do in the 
event of a fire/evacuation, to ensure our procedures are familiar and robust, and to help reduce panic should a real fire occur. This was the first such drill of the  
academic year and fire drills will be repeated regularly throughout the year. The children were amazing—sensible, calm and impeccably behaved – well done  
everyone! (and in particular, our Busy Bees as this was their first practise. They were excellent—Well done Busy Bees). Lockdown drills are also practised during the 
year to prepare us for situations where it might be safer to remain inside the school, such as if there is a threat outside. These drills help us ensure  
that everyone knows the procedure to stay safe and calm in the unlikely event of such a situation.  



 
Our services this Sunday: 

 
 

11am  All Age Worship 
 

6.30pm  Evening Prayer 

 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

CLASS NEWS 

 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

BUSY BEES 
In Busy Bees we have been learning about the five senses. The children have conducted Science 
experiments based around taste and smell and recorded their findings in their books. In Maths we 
have learned about routines, time and positional language. To reinforce positional language 
knowledge we went on a "Bear Hunt" during our outdoor learning session, applying the language in 
a concrete context. In Art we created Autumn observational drawing and leaf rubbing patterns. 

Homework: Sounds of the week handwriting practice  

LADYBIRDS 
We have had a lovely week with lots of learning taking place in Ladybirds. We have been learning to 
use a number line to help us subtract in Maths. We are becoming very confident with using number 
lines to help us with our maths problems. In English, we shared the story ‘Laura’s Star’ by Klaus 
Baumgart and we designed our own star, using adjectives to describe it to our class friends. In Art 
we have created some pieces based on the works of Piet Mondrian—these are looking really great. 

Homework: Subtraction 

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies have had an exciting week which saw the culmination of their Great Fire of London model project. The children were fascinated to see how their model 
Tudor houses responded to the fire, helping them to understand how the Great Fire had spread so quickly throughout London in 1666. In the words of Benjamin 
Franklin “Tell Me and I Forget; Teach Me and I May Remember; Involve Me and I Learn” and this was truly an example to prove his theory. We continued our Fire of 
London theme through Maths this week, solving a number of Fire of London based word problems which tested our addition and subtraction skills. In English this 
week we have focused on conjunctions and punctuation when writing diary entries for Paddington about his experiences in London. We also explored homophones 
to understand how words might sound the same but may have different meanings.  
 

Homework: Read the story of Noah 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

46 54 40 

Well 
done 

 

Dear God, 

Please fill our children with ALL spiritual wisdom and understanding and enable them to live  
to Your praise and glory.  

Lord, I ask You to cause Your wisdom to bear fruit in our children’s lives so that their knowledge  
of You would grow and grow. 

Amen.  

CHURCH NEWS 

NOTICEBOARD 

Going on a Bear Hunt—we have to go through it 

PARENT TEACHER CONSULTATIONS: TUES 22 & THURS 24 OCT 

A reminder that we have our Parent Teacher Consultations next 
week. The meetings will take place in the classrooms. Please check 
carefully for your allocated appointment slot and ensure that you 
arrive in plenty of time as we may not be able to accommodate you if 
you are late for your appointment. You are able to have a quick look 
at your child’s books before/after the appointment if you wish. Please 
remember that the slots are 10 minutes—we do need to be quite 
strict about this. Any overruns, however small, can have a significant 
knock on effect for later appointments so your consideration 
is greatly appreciated. If you wish to discuss any individual  
matters further please make an appointment with the class  
teacher for a mutually convenient time.  
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CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION—A Half Term Activity which may be of interest  

As we approach the festive season, I am delighted to invite your school to take part in my eagerly anticipated annual Christmas Card competition for primary school children in  
East Surrey. The winning design will be sent to many MPs, local residents, local businesses, and even His Majesty the King!  

Design Guideline: Entries should be on A4. I encourage the designers to use any medium they would like, the more the merrier I say! 

Submission Deadline: 10/11/24. 

Prize: Every year, I welcome the winning artist to Parliament for tea and biscuits.  

I would be grateful if you could encourage your students to participate in what promises to be a fun and festive competition. Please send all entries by post to Claire Coutinho, House of 
Commons, London, SW1A 0AA, or as an email attachment to claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk 

I can’t wait to see this year’s cards. Please do not hesitate to contact my office at claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk with any questions. 

Best wishes, 

Claire 

Claire Coutinho | Member of Parliament for East Surrey 

House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA | 0207 219 5972 
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